

Principal Andrew Larson alarson@sachem.edu

Assistant Principals
Ralph Carusillo
Jose Cruz
Lisa Johnson
Brian Kolar

Superintendent of Schools Dr. Christopher Pellettieri

212 Smith Road Lake Ronkonkoma, NY 11779 631.471.1400



Sachem Central School District

Sachem High School North

January 12, 2023

Dear BOCES Parent/Guardian and Student:

As you know, there are no classes at Sachem North on January 24, 25, 26 and 27th due to Regents and Mid-Term testing. Classes at Edward J. Milliken Technical Center (MTC) and Gary D. Bixhorn Technical Center (BTC) will be in session. Transportation to and from BOCES will be provided on these dates. Any BOCES student who is scheduled to take an exam is required to sign in with Mrs. Burns in Room B228. Only students who have a conflict will be excused from BOCES. Letters of excusal will be faxed to each BOCES center at end of the week. Students should follow the testing transportation bus routes available on Sachem North's website. The following will be in effect:

Students who attend <u>AM</u> BOCES should be at their bus stop at the regular time. Homeroom will be held in the cafeteria and students will leave for BOCES at the regular time. Transportation home will be provided at **12:00pm**.

Students who attend <u>PM</u> BOCES should arrive at North using the 9:30 am arrival routes. They are to report to the cafeteria and await their bus to BOCES. Transportation home after BOCES will run as on a normal day.

Reminder for February 2023:

On Wednesday, February 1,2023 classes at MTC and BTC are being cancelled for Visitors' Day. Classes at Sachem North will be in session and your child's attendance is expected. Please have your child report to school at their regular time. AM BOCES students may remain in the library or cafeteria following homeroom until the start of their scheduled classes. PM BOCES students are to report to their homeroom and, following their last scheduled class (Period 5), may remain in the library or cafeteria until dismissal at 2:00 pm.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact my office at 471-1400, Ext. 5520. Thank you for your cooperation.

Brian Kolar

Assistant Principal